





April 27, 2006

Ms. Joyce E. Epps

Director, Bureau of Air Quality

Department of Environmental Protection

12th Floor RCSOB

Harrisburg, PA 17105

Dear Ms. Epps:

The Air Quality Technical Advisory Committee and the CAC Air Committee met jointly on March 6, 13 and 30.  While the main focus of those meetings was the draft mercury rulemaking, DEP’s draft changes to Air Plan Approval Requirements (aka, Draft Permit Streamlining Regulation) was discussed at the March 6 and 13 meetings.

Council’s Air Committee supports and encourages permitting procedures that are economically and administratively efficient yet remain protective of the environment.  The draft provided at the March 13 meeting appears to be consistent with this focus in that it will expedite the process and reduce the staff time spent on minor facility permitting, and thereby allow staff more time on major air permitting issues.  The CAC Air Committee recommends that the draft regulation be sent to the EQB as a proposed rulemaking.






Sincerely,






Walter N. Heine






Chairman

